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LSAC Minutes for Tuesday, April 19, 2022
Members Present: Chair Mary Lee, Vice-Chair Gene Meneray, Margie Camardelle, Connie Castille, Jonathan Foret, Nydia Freedman, Darden Gladney, Brook Hanemann, Henry Price, Ron Rona

Absent: Dirk Guidry, Olivia Regard, Ed “Tiger” Verdin, Christian Vigé, Richard Williams, Kristin Sanders (ex-officio)
OCD Staff Present: Erica Anderson, April Baham, Carrie Broussard, Scott Finch, Ja’el Gordon, Susannah Johannsen, Maida Owens, Francesca Vega


I. Call to Order and Welcome
Meeting was called to order at 11:03 am by Chair Mary Lee. Mr. Price moved, Mr. Gladney seconded
II. Pledge of Allegiance
III. Roll Call
IV. Welcome

Ms. Amanda Moak, Director of Visitors Services at the West Baton Rouge Museum welcomed everyone and invited them to enjoy the space and the exhibits.  

V. Introductions

All present were invited to introduce themselves. 

VI. Approval of Minutes
Motion by Mr. Gladney to approve the January 18, 2022 minutes, seconded by Mr. Meneray. Discussion – none. 

Motion carried, 9-0 with Guidry, Regard, Verdin, Vige and Williams absent.   
0 - Abstain
VII. Reports
Chair Report by Mary Lee. Chair Lee welcomed everyone back to the first in-person meeting in two years.  Chair Lee reported that new LSAC members will be invited to an orientation that will be held via Zoom.   Session ends June 6th and Ms. Carrie Broussard will go over any bills to be aware of.  LSCA would like to continue to travel for meetings and Mrs. Susannah Johannsen will be reaching out to all members to survey possible locations and if an activity post meetings would be of interest.    
Deputy Assistant Secretary Report by Carrie Broussard.  Deputy Assistant Secretary Broussard reported that HB 92 which passed the House and is currently in the Senate, would create a funding source for the Louisiana Partnership for the Arts. Purchasing an arts license plate will add $25.00 royal fee to the cost of the plate.  HB 889 & HB 895 are both sponsored by Mr. Tanner Magee.  HB 889 would create the Dew Drop Inn Museum in NOLA and HB 895 would create the LaSalle Cultural Corridor around the Dew Drop Inn.  HB 415 would create the Allen Toussaint Legacy Act for the purpose of creating an individual property right of identity. 
Executive Director Report by Susannah Johansen. Mrs. Johannsen reported that 84 out of the 86 General Operating Support grantees and the nine (9) Regional Arts Councils were all approved for payment and working their way through the OCD payment process.  The Division of the Arts has requested an extension from the National Endowment for the Arts to allow the LDOA time to distribute the ARP funds before the June 30, 2022 deadline.  Currently there is a balance of approximately $50,000 remaining to be spent out of the $809,800 allotment.  Out of the 86 ARP grantees 22 will receive an additional $3,000 in order to obtain a larger match for funds from South Arts.  South Arts is focused on assisting BIPOC and rural arts organizations.  Personal Financial Disclosure forms are due by May 16th.  The LSAC By-Laws are quite outdated and require an update. Mr. Gene Meneray volunteered to assist with the revisions to the By-Laws.  Mrs. Johannsen asked for a second volunteer. None came forth.  A draft of the revised By-Laws will be presented to the Executive Committee for review and well as the LDOA in house counsel.  They will be presented to the board and voted on at the July meeting.  New Officers will be elected at the October meeting. 74 out of 88 or 84% of the initiatives within the Strategic Plan are either completed or in progress. The next Board meetings are to be July 19th, October 18th, and January 17, 2023
NASAA Report by Gene Meneray. Mr. Meneray reported that he was entering into his 3rd year of his term and hopes to be re-elected for a second term on the NASAA Board.  He is serving on the nominating committee again this year and will begin making phone calls in June. Mr. Meneray also serves on the Audit Committee.    
VIII. Business

Ms. Erica Anderson gave an overview of the Grants program with a focus on the General Operating Support (GOS) grants.  The Board will vote to approve the slate of grantees at the July meeting. 

Program Updates by Arts staff. 
IX. New Business/Public Comment

X.  Meeting Adjournment
Ms. Camardelle motioned to adjourn the meeting, Ms. Castille seconded. Motion carried 9-0 Meeting adjourned at 2:05 pm.  

Next LSAC Meeting:  July 19, 2022 
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